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Republic of the Philippines

ul(nccm

Department of Education

REGION III
BATAAN HIGH SCHOOL FOR THE ARTS

March 14, 2023

DR. ROWENA T. QUIMBAO, CESE

OIC - Schools Division Superintendent
SDO Bulacan

MADAM:
Greetings!

Bataan High School for the Arts (BHSA) is a secondary arts school located in Bagac,
Bataan. We are mandated to implement a general secondary curriculum with special

focus on the arts that aid in recognizing the talent of young children and ensuring -

the nurturance or artists of excellence and the preservation and promotion of Filipino
heritage.

BHSA is currently looking for gifted and talented students for School Year 2023 —
2024. Arts scholar will receive scholarship package that includes free tuition fee, free
lodging, gadgets or learning devices, classes under arts faculty and experts, and
travel opportunities to represent the school, region, and country.

The BHSA Entrance Screening Test (BEST) is a comprehensive audition process that
includes online submissions and face-to-face audition. As such, BHSA is looking for
possible collaboration among organizations, institutions, and schools where we can
conduct our onsite audition process.

In light with this, we are requesting your good office to help us in disseminating the
call for potential arts scholars among your constituents. BHSA recognizes your
collaboration as an essential part to the success of our admission process and is
grateful for your support.

For further coordination, our audition chair Rodel M. Fronda will be coordinating
with your office. He may also be reached through 09190021510 or
rodelmavorfronda@gmail.com Attached in this letter are some documents which
- contains information about the admission.

Your favorable response to this request is highly appreciated.
Thank you so much.

Very truly yours,

D 's1on Supenntendent
~-School Director (concurrent)

) “Boyan ng Bayani, Bayani ng Siming”

Address: Poblacion, Bagac, Bataan | Contact Number; 0930-084-7642 | Emall Address: bhsa@deped.gov.ph
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1. Pursuant to: Regnonal Memorandum No 23 s 2023 thxs Ofﬁce announces the:

2. Attached are Annexes. A and B: for the audition schedule and Regional
Memorandum: respectively.

3. The school heads of the select elementary schools that will serve as audition

sites are requested to provzde any formy/s of assxstance that the audition team
needs sich: as, but not limited, to: ‘ .
3 Rocms or spac. /s for audntion

< Mucrophoné_' and
d. Speake_r

4, 'For*ctanf‘catnons or questions, interested participants may send a message at
BHSA  Facebook page (hitps://www.facebaokicom/bhsa2021) or thru
09189655281.

5. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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